
1

Decisions of the Environment Committee

11 May 2017

Members Present:-

Councillor Dean Cohen (Chairman)
Councillor Brian Salinger (Vice-Chairman)

Councillor John Hart
Councillor Dr Devra Kay
Councillor Alison Cornelius
Councillor Graham Old
Councillor Alan Schneiderman

Councillor Agnes Slocombe
Councillor Alon Or-Bach
Councillor Peter Zinkin
Councillor Adam Langleben

1.   MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

Prior to the Committee approving the minutes of the meeting that took place on 15 March 
2017, Councillor Alison Cornelius stated that an amendment should be made to the 
minutes.    She said that in addition to the agreed recommendations as outlined at item 
15 she believed that the Committee also approved the following resolution:

That the Environment Committee noted that Priory Close and Two Totteridge Roads,  be 
amended from the list and therefore these roads be resurfaced and not receive 
microasphalt treatment.

This was agreed by the Environment Committee. 

Councillor Kay noted in relation to her Members Item within (minute extract 6) that she 
wanted it conformed when the item will be reported to the Environment Committee.  The 
Commissioning Director for Environment sated that this will be reported to the next 
meeting.  

RESOLVED that subject to the amendment above, the minutes of the Environment 
Committee held on 15 March 2017 be approved.

2.   ABSENCE OF MEMBERS 

An apology of lateness was received from Councillor Agnes Slocombe and Councillor 
Adam Langleben. 

3.   DECLARATIONS OF MEMBERS' DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS AND 
NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS 

Councillor Item Declaration 
Peter Zinkin Item 8 – School Parking 

Permit Pilot Scheme
Councillor Peter Zinkin declared a 
Non-Pecuniary Interest,  He stated 
that he was associated to Rimon 
Jewish Primary School and 
represented the landlord.  Councillor 
Zinkin took part in the consideration 
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and voting on the item.

Councillor 
Alon Or-bac

Item 8 – School Parking 
Permit Pilot Scheme

Councillor Alon Or-bac declared a 
Non-Pecuniary Interests.  He stated 
that he is a School Governor at 
Martin Primary School.  He took part 
in the consideration and voting on the 
item.

4.   REPORT OF THE MONITORING OFFICER (IF ANY) 

None. 

5.   PUBLIC QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS (IF ANY) 

None 

6.   MEMBERS' ITEMS 

None.

7.   STREET SCENE ALTERNATIVE DELIVERY MODEL - ADDITIONAL 
INFORMATION 

The Commissioning Director for Environment introduced the report.  He provided some 
background information and therefore highlight the outcome of the report that was 
submitted to the Environment Committee on 15 March 2017.    He informed the 
Committee that the performance of the service had been improved and requested that 
Members gave consideration to the recommended approach and the information within 
the report. 

Having considered the report the Environment Committee unanimously resolved:

1. That Environment Committee approved option E as set out in section 1.15 to 
1.29 for the Street Scene Delivery Unit services including; recycling and 
waste, street cleansing, and green spaces maintenance (Lots 1-3) to revert 
to a full In–House service

2. That Environment Committee noted and agreed to the timescale, to revert to 
a full In–House service as set out in section 1.27, and agreed that the 
Streetscene ADM project had been concluded and that an implementation 
would now commence

3. That the Committee gave a vote of thanks to the Barnet Group for their 
management of the Street Scene Service  

8.   SCHOOLS PARKING PILOT SCHEME 

The Chairman introduced the report and therefore captured the results of the school 
permit pilot scheme. 

The Chairman invited Mr Daniel Hawking, the Headteacher of Childs Hill School to make 
a representation.  The Chairman allowed Committee Members to make comments 
following the representation and he also permitted that questions be asked. 
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The Chairman moved the following two motions:

1. That bullet point one in section 1.7 be amended to read as follows:
Ofsted registered schools located within the CPZ be eligible to apply for a school 
permit 

This was seconded by Councillor Peter Zinkin and agreed by the Committee 

2. That before school permits be issued the Commissioning Director for Environment 
consult with affected Ward Members, the School and report the findings back to 
the Committee in order for approval to be granted to award school permits. 

This was seconded by Alison Cornelius and agreed by the Committee

Having considered the report the Environment Committee unanimously resolved:

1.  That the Environment Committee noted the results of the traffic survey carried 
out in the controlled parking zone shown in Appendix A.
2. That the Committee agreed to make the traffic management order permanent for 
the Childs Hill CPZ.
3. That the committee agreed to extending the scheme to all schools in the 
Borough that meet the scheme criteria
4. That the Committee agreed to the cost of the yearly annual permit price at a cost 
of £190 per permit per year
5. That the Committee agreed the scheme criteria set out in 1.7 of the report 
subject to the following amendment as captured above. 
6.  That the Committee agreed that before school permits be issued the 
Commissioning Director for Environment consult with affected Ward Members, the 
School and report the findings back to the Committee in order for approval to be 
granted to award school permits

9.   EXTENSION OF THE CONTRACT WITH FLEET FACTORS LIMITED FOR THE 
PROVISION OF PARTS, GOOD & SUPPLIES FOR THE TRANSPORT SERVICES 
WORKSHOP UNTIL 31 DECEMBER 2018 

The Chairman introduced the report.  The Commissioning Director for Environment 
outlined the reason for the requirement to extend the contract as documented with the 
report.

Having considered the report the Environment Committee unanimously resolved:

That the Committee approved the extension of the contract with Fleet Factors 
Limited through the YPO framework 576, for the provision of Parts, Goods & 
Supplies for the Transport Services Workshop until 31 December 2018, with 
annual projected spend
of up to £750k per annum.

10.   FOOTWAY DAMAGE 

The Commissioning Director for Environment introduced the report and outlined the work 
conducted by Officers of the Council that had been completed in order to prevent 
damage to the footway caused by development work. 
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Councillor Peter Zinkin moved that in relation to recommendation 3 the following be 
inserted at the end of the paragraph 
‘and bring the report back to committee for approval’

This was seconded by Councillor Alan Schneiderman and agreed by the Committee. 

1. That the Environment Committee noted the phased approach to prevent 
damage to the highway resulting from activities associated with 
construction work on development sites.

2. That the Environment Committee approved the following phased 
approaches: 

1. Phase 1 - Building Control to inform Re Highways when Notification to start 
work is received from owners / developers. On receipt of notification, Re 
Highways will inspect and take photographic evidence of the footway 
condition before, during and post work. The cost of repairing any damaged 
identified will be recovered under Section 133 of Highway Act 1980.

2. Phase 2 - Develop a process for limiting the weight of vehicles using 
residential crossovers under Section 184 of the Highways Act 1980. This is a 
longer process which will require notifying (The Notice) all qualifying 
properties with a crossover of our intentions and any objections received 
referred to the Secretary of State for Transport approval as required by 
Schedule 14 of the Highways Act 1980 before The Notice is confirmed.

3. That the Environment Committee authorised the Commissioning Director 
Environment to immediately implement Phase 1 and develop the process for 
the implementation of Phase 2 described above and bring the report back to 
a Committee meeting for approval.  

11.   HIGHWAY ADOPTION POLICY / CRITERIA 

This item was deferred to a future meeting.

12.   ANY OTHER ITEMS THAT THE CHAIRMAN DECIDES ARE URGENT 

None

The meeting finished at 7.30 pm


